Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

July 13, 2011

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JULY 13, 2011 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 5 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Galbraith, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Members Absent: none

Others Present: Amy Knepp
Minutes
The minutes from the June 8, 15, and 29, 2011 meetings stand as presented. 
Budget Report


The Office Supplies line item will need to be adjusted (in the future) due to the cost of toner for the new color printer.


Budget Amendments
Stenzel/Crane
Transfer, from savings, $600 to each of the following line items to cover the salaries of the two summer interns and so adjust the bottom line:


271-790-703.00


5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried
Crane/Shumaker
Transfer, from savings, $3,000 to each of the following line items to cover the salaries of the two part-time on-call Library Aides and so adjust the bottom line:


271-790-704.00   Heather Yoder


271-790-705.00   Sarah Webber


5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried
Crane/Stenzel
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $2,379.71. 



            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 


Transmittals
The board reviewed transmittals. All are up-to-date.

Old Business

Report on New Hires
Director Knepp reported the summer interns are making progress on the video collection. She is very pleased with how well the two are working out.

Director Knepp has arranged for a “mystery shopper” to visit the Library the two days she will be gone to see how the two new part-time on-call Library Aides handle situations. Board member Galbraith and Chairman Olsen will work those two days also.
New Business

Review of List of Budget Items
The board reviewed each of the items listed. Some were able to be marked “done”; others were assigned to either Director Knepp and/or board members. The list will be put into a spreadsheet and updated monthly by Secretary Shumaker. This will give the board a starting point when working on short and long-range goals.

The board would like to invite Roger Mendel (Northland Library Cooperative) to the August 10, 2011 meeting to work on goals.

Director’s Comments
Director Knepp will check with the Mio H.S. principal to see if something could be worked out so the Library could have interns during the school year.

Correspondence

None

Board Member Comments


Chairman Olsen suggested that we post, on a bulletin board, items we would like to acquire (based on the List of Budget Items). Board member Galbraith suggested the list be included with a letter to service organizations requesting funding of some of the items.

Public Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

The cooperative is feeling the same pinch in finances as local libraries. There is still the question as to whether cooperatives will continue to exist. 

Commissioner Liaison Comment

None

Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held August 10, 2011 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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